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The Queen has approved the nomination of the Right Reverend Philip John North
for election as Bishop of Sheffield.

The Queen has approved the nomination of the Right Reverend Philip John
North, MA, Suffragan Bishop of Burnley, in the diocese of Blackburn, for
election as Bishop of Sheffield in succession to the Right Reverend Steven
John Lindsey Croft, MA, PhD, on his translation to the See of Oxford on 6th
July 2016.

The Right Reverend Philip North (aged 50), was educated at the University of
York and trained for the ministry at Saint Stephen’s House, Oxford. He served
his curacy at Sunderland Saint Mary and Saint Peter, in the Diocese of Durham
from 1992 to 1996. Since 1997 he has been a member of the Company of Mission
Priests.

From 1996 to 2002 he was Vicar of Hartlepool Holy Trinity in Durham Diocese
and also served as Area Dean of Hartlepool from 2000 until 2002. From 2002 to
2008 he was Priest Administrator at the Shrine of Our Lady at Walsingham and
from 2004 to 2007 he was also Priest-in-Charge of Hempton in the diocese of
Norwich. From 2008 to 2015 he was Team Rector of the Parish of Old Saint
Pancras in the Diocese of London. Since 2015 he has been Suffragan Bishop of
Burnley.

His interests include current affairs, cycling and walking.
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